
 
 
Beneficiary Third Party Liability Data Migration 
  
UnitedHealthcare Community Plan of Louisiana is sharing IB 24-39: Beneficiary Third Party 
Liability Data Migration of behalf the Louisiana Department of Health (LDH). Gainwell 
Technologies will be migrating LDH’s Medicaid members’ Third Party Liability (TPL) policy data from 
the Master Resource File (MRF) to the Beneficiary Third Party Liability Database (BTPL). 

Migration Schedule: 
• Start Date: November 4, 2024 
• End Date: November 19, 2024 

Claims Submission Pause: 
• Non-Pharmacy Providers: Please hold submission of all new TPL claims (except 

pharmacy and crossover claims) from November 4, 2024, through November 19, 
2024. Existing claims may be filed as usual. 

• Purpose: This pause is intended to expedite claim payments and minimize potential 
backlogs. 

Fee-for-Service (FFS) Pharmacy Claims: 
• Impacted only for beneficiaries with changes in non-Medicaid third-party insurance. 
• Medicare Part D eligible beneficiaries are not affected. 
• During this period, use Other Coverage Code “01” in NCPDP field 308-C8 for 

terminated coverage. 
 
 
LDH has published Informational Bulletin 24-39 for your reference IB24-39.pdf (la.gov). 
 
For questions or concerns regarding any bulletin, contact UnitedHealthcare Community Plan at 1-
866-675-1607. 
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